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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of Slough House Park

The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on December 16, 2002 to take testimony on a proposed ordinance transferring Slough House Park from King County to the city of Redmond.

Slough House Park is located within the Redmond city limits and is located at 7447 159th Place Northeast, Redmond.

With a projected $52 million dollar deficit facing King County and cuts to the County parks system already underway, an agreement was reached to make the transfer. Under the terms of the transfer agreement, King County would transfer the facility to the city within 120 days of the effective date of the agreement.  
Following the transfer, the park will be used for park and open space purposes and will be open to the general public. 
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer Slough House Park will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on December 16, 2002 at 1:30 p.m.
